THE PARISH TEAM:

Fr. David Corrigan SM, Fr. Alois Greiler SM, Ms. Sam Byrne Pastoral Assistant St. Teresa's Parish House, 78A Donore Avenue, Dublin 8. Phone: 01-4542425 WEBSITE ADDRESS: www.donoreavenueparish.ie Email: info@donoreavenueparish.ie;

Facebook: Teresa Parish Donore Avenue Parish

Twitter: @donoreaveparish

FOURTEENTH SUNDAY 4 JULY

6.30pm:

Margaret Sweeney (A)

Other Anniv: Betty O'Neill (MM)

10.00 am:

Mark Fitzsimmons RIP

11.00 am:

Phyllis Tyndall (1st A)

12.30pm:

Rose Ryan (20th A)

Monday 5th

St. Anthony Zaccaria

10.00 am:

Mass for Living (shared mass)

Tuesday 6th

St. Maria Goretti

10.00 am:

Altar List of the Dead:

Billy Berkeley (BDR)

Wednesday 7th

St. Maelruain

10.00 am:

Mass for the Sick

Thursday 8th

St. Kilian

10.00 am:

Noel Hewitt (14th A)

Friday 9th

10.00 am:

Patricia Smith (for healing)

Saturday 10th

10.00 am:

Keith Marmion RIP

15™ SUNDAY/B 11 JULY

6.30 pm:

Fr. Paddy Stanley for recovery

Other Anniv:

10.00 am: Mary Kearney (15th A)

11.00am: Eileen & Bob Purcell RIP;

Mary Peacock (53rd A)

12.30pm: Lorraine & Robert Blake (A)

EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS ROTA: 11th July 2021

6.30pm Breda Whelan & Rita Sullivan

10.00am Lilv Curtis

11.00am

Pauline Bresnan

Breda O'Hara & Alice Blake

12.30pm



COLLECTIONS

Thank you so much to everyone for continuing to give so generously to the diocese and to the parish. The support is much appreciated!

27 June 2021

FIRST COLLECTION

150 €

SHARE

160€

ENVELOPES

1625 €

PETER'S PENCE

This weekend (3rd & 4th July) the collection for Peter's Pence takes the place of the Share collection. Donations can be left in the church safe as normal, in the box marked share.

READERS ROTA:

11th July 2021

6.30pm 10.00am Breda McKenna

11am

Louise O'Reilly Deirdre Kinahan

12.30pm

Jean Fitzpatrick

NOTICES: All notices for inclusion in the Parish Bulletin should be submitted in writing no later than Thursday 1pm to the Parish House or Sacristy. The newsletter can be read on line at www.donoreavenueparish.ie

Reminder of Covid-19 measures for our safety:

- Max. number of 90 people
- two meter social distancing
- wearing a mask
- sanitizing of hands in and out
- communion in the pew
- do not kneel if there is a person in front
- take the mass leaflet home with you or dispose of it in the bin at the exits.
- use the one way system entrance/exit.

Mass is still available online for those who feel safer to stay at home. If you have any concerns regarding the measures please mention it to one of the church stewards.

MONDAY EVENING MASS: will resume on the 6th September. There is no Monday Evening Mass during the months of July and August.

BAPTISMS, WEDDINGS, and FUNERALS:

Please contact the parish house for questions.

Weddings: Maximum number: 50

Funerals: Maximum number: 50. On request from the family, funeral services can be recorded via the webcam. This recording will be kept for one week.

Baptisms: In light of the changed public guidelines, the diocese askes us only to accept to have baptisms "for strong pastoral reasons and with a written confirmation from parents that they will follow all current public health guidance"

ST PAULS CLUB

St Pauls Club reopens on Wednesday 7th July at 2.30pm. With the recent fire damage to the Donore Youth and Community Centre, it is necessary to meet in a New Location: The Wisdom Centre, Sophia Housing, on the corner of Cork Street and Chamber Street. Looking forward to meeting all our members again and getting back to some normality.

St Pauls Committee.

SOCIETY OF SAINT VINCENT DE PAUL SOCIETY CHURCH GATE COLLECTIONS

The Society of St Vincent de Paul expresses its sincere gratitude to the parishioners of St Teresa's for continuing to remember its work and needs through your generous contributions made over the difficult time of the Covid 19 pandemic. The church gate collections for the Society will resume this month. Each of the two parish conferences will be present for one weekend a month, beginning on the weekend of the 10th July.

<u>PARISH SHOP is open after Sunday masses:</u> with a general stock of rosary beads, candles, statues and gifts for baptism, first communion and confirmation.

PARISH WEBCAM

There is live streaming of church services in this church. It can be accessed on our website: www.donoreavenueparish.ie or through https://www.mcnmedia.tv

FIRST HOLY COMMUNION AND CONFIRMATION

As you know, the government advice communicated to us from the Diocese is that: "First Holy Communions and Confirmations should not take place at this time. Further advice will follow on the resumption of these ceremonies when it is safe to do so." This is due to the current Public Health Advice and particularly how some social events following these ceremonies are potentially a risk to public health. This is just so disappointing all round. We feel for all the children, their families and all those who prepare the children for the sacraments. Therefore, we have to postpone the ceremonies for these sacraments in July. Of course, once we know more we will reschedule them at the first available date.

RECENTLY DECEASED

- + Mark Fitzsimmons Emerald Square & Knocklyon
- + Denis Kenny Duncormick Wexford.

WEEKLY PARISH ENVELOPES

For those who now return to public mass and who may wish to still take a **box of envelopes for 2021** – contact the parish house or one of the parish team.

SUMMER DUES – A NEW FUNDRAISER

Over the period of the pandemic, the diocesan finances have dropped to an alarming degree. As a means to try to address this shortfall, the diocese have introduced this year a 'Summer Offering' envelope. We have placed SUMMER OFFERING envelopes on the tables in the middle of the church. Please consider making a donation. Envelopes can be placed in the safe or given to any of the parish team. On behalf of the diocese - Thank you!

There will be many changes in the diocese over the next number of years. I wonder can we influence that change?

BUILDING HOPE TASK FORCE

Invitation to Parishioners. Archbishop Farrell has set up a Task Force under the title of Building Hope. The Task Force aims to stimulate engagement with the whole diocesan family and shape an inclusive approach to a pastoral strategy appropriate to our times. It is intended to support parish communities to undertake a radical renewal, looking to the future with creativity, enabling the Archdiocese of Dublin to act now, so as to give effective witness and service in the years ahead.

You are invited to take part in this consultation, through a video, a prayer and a questionnaire - survey on the www.dublindiocese.ie

Please watch the video from the Archbishop and join with family, and or friends and neighbours to pray and to discuss the future of the Church together, and then if you are willing, to make a contribution by completing the questionnaire on the website. The consultation form will remain online until the 18th July 2021.